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I. President’s Report – Keith Harvey   

A. Executive Meeting Dates  

5/23/22, 6/13/22 

B. End of the Year Celebration  

I would like to thank Elleen Parks, Patty 

Van Loon, and the Social Committee for a 

lovely End of the Year Celebration last 

Wednesday. Congratulations to all of this 

year’s retirees. 

C. APPR  

Thanks to your advocacy, the Assembly last week passed the 

bill to suspend, for an additional year, the Annual Professional 

Performance Review process. The bill previously passed in the 

state Senate and will move to the governor’s desk where Gov. 

Kathy Hochul’s signature would enact it. 

D. Program Exploration for Future Teachers/Take a Look at 

Teaching  

10 hours $40.00 an hour 6/1/22-7/30/22 (grant funded)  

The NYSUT “Take a Look at Teaching” grant gives us the 

opportunity to research and develop a plan to engage students 

in activities that will lead them into a career in education.  We 

are looking for (2-4) teachers to brainstorm ideas, research 

current programs and look for ways to have students earn 

college credit while exploring careers in education.  

Topics to be covered:  

a. Develop meaningful activities for students in the Future 

Teachers Club  

b. Evaluate current clubs, courses, and curriculums in 

other schools  

c. Research certification requirements for obtaining 

Teacher’s Assistant certification (NYS exam)  

d. Sketch outline of possible high school classes for 

college credit-possibly create a “pathway”  

e. Brainstorm ways for students to have hands on 

opportunities in working with younger students  

Please send a letter of interest to Elizabeth O’Brien by 5/16/22. 
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E. Health Care Bonuses   

The recently adopted 2023 state budget created a healthcare and mental hygiene workers bonus 

program to recruit and retain existing employees. Eligibility will be for members in those titles 

making less than $125,000. It is a $3,000 bonus to be paid in two payments of $1,500 for each 6-

month vesting period over a one-year period. Employees who work fewer hours will be eligible 

for a prorated bonus. It is the employer’s responsibility to identify the eligible employees and 

apply for the funding on their behalf.  The association has begun discussing this process with the 

district for our eligible members. I look forward to bringing you more information throughout 

the process.   

F. Union Sick Bank  

Thank you very much to all who have donated so far. Unfortunately, the bank currently has more 

requests than days available, leaving the bank at zero. Please consider donating to help fill those 

requests. The bank runs on our members’ generosity.  

G. Long Beach Board of Education   

A motion was made and passed to support the Long Beach School Budget. The overall budget-

to-budget change does have an increase from the current year. However, it will result in a 0% 

increase in the Long Beach Tax Levy.  This means the district will once again not be asking the 

community for any additional money.  I believe the budget is fiscally responsible for the Long 

Beach Community while maintaining and enhancing many of our programs for the students.   

The Board will put the budget up for a vote to the community on Tuesday, May 17, 2022. The 

community will have the opportunity to vote on the Budget and one School Board Trustee 

position. Anne Conway is running unopposed for the Trustee position.   

Please remember to get out and support on your local budgets on May 17th.  

H. Eyeglass Reimbursement   

We are in year two of a two-year cycle for eyeglass/contact purchases. Members have $400 to 

spend on glasses/contacts. Plus such coverage may now be used for the member and his/her 

family. Completed claim forms with receipts attached must be sent to the HR department in 

Administration, or email Dr. Natali.  

I. Study Money Dates – Last Chance 

There is one more opportunity to participate in the Study Money Program, Summer - May 13, 

2022.  

Members with permanent or professional certification may apply for up to $1,750 in study 

money per semester. The application is available online at Request for Participation in Study 

Program— Group A.   

J. LBCTA Apparel   

All items have been delivered to the buildings.  Thank you very much to the building reps for 

distributing all the SWAG.  There were some additional shirts ordered (hooded sweatshirt, 

hooded t-shirt, and ¼ zip sweatshirt) if you are having difficulty with the sizing or did not place 

an order, please let me know and I will try to fix the problem.   

K. Condolences to the LaPenna family on your recent loss. Our thoughts and prayers are with you 

during this difficult time.  

L. Coaching Pay Dates   

Below are the payroll dates for coaches for 2021-22 school year:  

High School    Middle School  

Second Check: 5/13   Second Check: 6/10  

II. Committees 

A. Grievance Committee – Karen Bloom 

1. There are no grievances to report at this time. 

2. Please contact me if you have any issues that you feel are a violation of our contract. 
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B. Negotiation Committee - Chief Negotiator’s Report – Keith Harvey 

1. Permanent Substitute Contract 

We are currently reviewing the language for the final draft so that we can sign it and go to 

print.   

C. New Member Committee – James Fiola and Alison Katulka 

1. Thank you to all who joined us for the Spring New Member Buddy/Mentor Party  

on April 29th. We hope you had good time and are looking forward to a strong end of the 

school year. Jim is retiring this year, but his plan is to continue to join us for these gatherings. 

2. If you have any questions or concerns, please email Jim Fiola at jfiola@lbeach.org or Alison 

Katulka at akatulka@lbeach.org. Please contact us if you don’t have a buddy or mentor. 

Don’t be afraid to ask questions. There are many people here who will help you. Keep 

reading the minutes! 

D. Political Action Committee – Jennifer Garrett 

1. BOE elections and budget season are here! Once again the PAC committee would like to 

endorse the 2022-23 district budget. The proposed district budget allows for program 

enhancements with a 0% tax levy increase for the second straight year.  

Similar to last year, for this year’s budget vote, PAC will endorse the budget via a postcard 

mailing continuing with the expanded target group. For our social media campaign, we will 

share a post that also utilizes the postcard design. This will be posted to the LBCTA Facebook 

page.  Please feel free to share the image. Also, in conjunction with PR, PAC will run an ad in 

the Herald. Each of these items was implemented successfully last year and received positive 

feedback.  

In addition, PAC mailed our first LBCTA Newsletter to all NYSUT members residing in the 

11561 zip code. The newsletter highlights just some of the many great happenings and 

fundraising events that we accomplished this year and lists budget vote information. Thank 

you to all that submitted suggestions for the newsletter. It was greatly appreciated. Special 

thanks to Patty Van Loon for all her assistance and technology expertise.  

2. There is one open seat on our BOE. Anne Conway is up for reelection and is running again. 

She is running unopposed. PAC was not contacted by any candidate.  

3. School Board and School Budget votes are May 17th. Please get out to vote and support your 

school budget.  

4. As always, please feel free to share your ideas on how LBCTA PAC can better serve our 

members. You can email your thoughts to LBCTAPAC@gmail.com. 

E. Public Relations – Amy Leder and Beth Prostick 

1. Thinking of the La Penna family and sending them love, hugs and prayers. 

2. Look for our LBCTA Vote Yes on the budget ad in the Herald.  Don’t forget to get out and 

vote on May 17th. 

3. Great job to Laura Swan and the Long Beach Middle School seventh grade art students who 

participated in a collaborative online art slideshow entitled “heARTfelt Expressions” expressing 

care for the people of Ukraine hosted by Online Art Teachers (K-12). 

4. Congratulations to Christianne Vella on an incredible IB Dance performance. 

5. Congratulations to Rachell Koegel and the Long Beach High School student writer.  They have 

been awarded for their distinctions in writing this year individually and collectively. Writers of 

recognition participate in the school’s Talented Writers and Creative Writing classes, as well as 

write for Fragments, the literary magazine at Long Beach High School. 

6. Great job to all of our LBSD Music Teachers.  Long Beach Public Schools has been honored for 

the twelfth consecutive year with the Best Communities for Music Education Award from the 

National Association of Music Merchants Foundation. This award designation recognizes that  
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Long Beach music educators, administrators, students and parents have demonstrated outstanding 

achievement and commitment to providing access to music education and to instilling an 

appreciation of music as part of the district’s philosophy of offering a well-rounded education for 

national recognition. 

7. This year’s Art Show was incredible.  Thank you to all of our wonderful Art Teachers.   

8. Save the date for LBHS Technology Department Car Show and Tech Expo on Saturday, May 

21st, 2022, from 10 am-2 pm.  All years, makes and models are welcome.  Come check out 

the students' projects, and cool cars. 

9. Patrick Kiley-Rendon will be offering another Google Information session on June 8th. There 

will be a few afternoon sessions in June and midday sessions throughout the summer.  Start 

familiarizing yourself with Google Apps now. The sessions are very helpful. 

F. Social Committee – Elleen Parks 

1. I'd like to thank everyone who attended this year's end of the year celebration.  We had a 

wonderful time at a beautiful venue, The Ocean Club.  I'd like to thank the social committee 

for assisting with the planning of this event and especially, Patty Van Loon for her 

exceptional help and for putting our retiree bios together.  

2. Our deepest condolences to the LaPenna family! 

G.   Teacher Center – John Marr 

1. The Long Beach Teacher Center is excited to announce that due to the Grant increase from the 

Governor’s office we will be able to offer courses over the summer. At this time, we have 

posted the following courses onto MLP with more being posted soon. 

a. Printmaking (10 hours) 

b. Intro to Jazz in America (10 hours +5 hour extension for $30) 

c. Culture and History of Ceramics (10 hours) 

2. We are also offering an information session on the Public Service Loan Forgiveness Program 

and how to get started on May 24 from 4-5pm. Teachers in our district have had loans 

forgiven. Please register on MLP to learn more! 

3. If you are interested in running a PD class next year, please contact the Director at 

lbtc@lbeach.org.  

III. Vice President – Karen Bloom 

A. Thank you to all who attended our End of the Year Celebration! A great time was had by all! 

Congratulations to our retirees and thank you for all your years of service!! 

B. APPR 

1. In the next few weeks, we should be hearing more about APPR and whether or not it will be 

waived. Please continue to monitor your observations and be sure to discuss any issues you 

have with your immediate supervisor.  

2. Our APPR handbook is on our website. You can find all timelines, conversion charts and 

percentages here.  

3. Feel free to contact me if you have specific concerns regarding APPR. 

C. Health & Safety Committee 

1. Many of the items discussed at the last meeting are still outstanding. We are still waiting for 

ID’s at the HS, work to be completed at the Lido Complex, and the HS. The HS Basketball 

courts are officially open, and students have been making good use of them!! 

2. If you have any Health & Safety issues that you are unable to resolve at the building level, 

please email me at kbloom@lbeach.org.  

D. Other 

1. My thoughts and prayers are with the LaPenna family. 

2. Please remember to attend School Board meetings whenever possible.   

3. Please consider donating days to our District Sick Bank.  The form is on our website at 

www.lbcta.com. 
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IV. Elementary Vice President – Beth Prostick 

1. My thoughts and prayers are with the entire LaPenna family. 

2. Congratulations to all our 2022 retirees and a big thank you to Elleen Parks and Patty  

Van Loon for organizing a wonderful party. 

3. If you are interested in serving as a Building Rep for the 2022-2023 school year, please email 

me at bprostick@lbeach.org or send a letter of interest to me c/o Lido School. The letter or 

email must be received by the close of business Friday, May 20. All Elementary Schools need 

3 reps and 3 alternates. Elections will take place the week of May 23.  

4. Thank you to Dr. Romanelli and Dr. Natali for meeting with us again to discuss next year’s 

schedule. We appreciate being part of the conversation. 

5. We will have an Elementary Council meeting on May 16, at 4:00 in Lido room 25. 

6. Please consider donating a day to our sick bank. 

7. Send me any issues that you were unable to work out at your building.  

8. If you have any questions or concerns, I can be reached at bprostick@lbeach.org.  

V. Secondary Vice President – Amy Leder 

A. Thinking of the La Penna family and sending them love, hugs and prayers. 

B. Thank you, Elleen Parks, for putting together our LBCTA end of the year celebration.  It was 

wonderful to be able to honor two of our secondary members, Melanie Scott and Jim Fiola. 

C. We will be holding our Building Rep elections during the week of May 23rd. If you are 

interested in serving as a Building Rep, please email me at aleder@lbeach.org or send a letter of 

interest to me c/o High School. The letter or email must be received by the close of business 

Friday, May 20th. This will also allow any new Building Reps to attend our last meeting of the 

year on June 13th. Middle School: 5 Reps High School: 7 Reps.  

D. Look for our LBCTA Vote Yes on the budget ad in the Herald.  Don’t forget to get out and vote 

on May 17th. 

VI. Treasurer’s Report – James Fiola 

A. April Financial Results 

Revenues   Expenditures  

Union Dues $41,116  NYSUT $16,580 

Total $41,116  AFT 10,376 

   Taxes and Ins. 725 

   Future Teacher Grant 79 

   Meeting Expenses 1,790 

   Total $29,550 

     

B. My thoughts and prayers go out to the LaPenna family.                         

Thank you to everyone who came out for Year End Celebration. Thanks to Elleen Parks, Patty 

Van Loon, and the Social Committee for planning a wonderful event.  As one of the retirees, I 

appreciate all your hard work.  My family was impressed with the venue, the food, and most 

importantly all the wonderful people they met.                                                                               

Please consider donating a sick day to the Sick Day Bank and virtually attend an upcoming 

School Board Meeting. Thank you for reading the minutes and please encourage your fellow 

members to do the same.                                                                   

C. Union dues for 2021/2022 for full-time members will remain at $1,017.96. The break-out is $397 

local, $378 NYSUT, $234.36 AFT dues and $8 PTA.  $101.80 will be taken from your first 

check of the month and will show up under the column “Dues-Teachers”. We are determined to 

keep your dues as low as possible while still meeting our local obligations and making charitable 

contributions to the Long Beach community.  

For tax purposes, the 2021 union dues are $1,018. 
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VII. Building Report 

A. West School 

1. Condolences to the LaPenna family on the loss of Lazar LaPenna. 

2. Sending thoughts and prayers to the East School staff and students during this difficult time.   

3. Thank you to our PTA for all the wonderful celebrations for Teacher Appreciation Week. 

4. Thank you to our PTA for the wonderful PLANT SALE we had last week. The choices were 

beautiful. 

5. The District End of the Year party was a HUGE success. Thank you to Ellen Parks, Patty Van 

Loon, and the committee for putting together another great night to honor our retirees and our 

Union. Congratulations to ALL the retirees. 

6. Thank you to Alison Katulka and Jim Fiola for a fabulous Buddy Party. We had such a nice 

time getting to know our new members. 

7. Congratulations to the Denise Collins and students for the creative artwork presented in the 

LB District Art show.  

8. School Board and Budget Voting Tuesday, May 17th. Please go out and vote in your District. 

B. Lindell School 

1. Many thanks to the Lindell PTA for showing their appreciation by gifting the staff Lindell tote 

bags, water bottles and cookbook. We truly appreciate their generosity.  

2. Much appreciation to the PTA for the Spring Plant Sale allowing students and staff to 

purchase plants! 

3. The staff at Lindell greatly appreciates the LBCTA swag.  

4. Many thanks to all who attended the CTA end of the year party and celebrated the retirees. 

5. The Lindell staff appreciates the “Nacho Average Teacher” spread provided by Dr. Pullara 

and Ms. McGovern in honor of Teacher Appreciation week.  

6. Congratulations to the Art Teachers and students for the creative artwork presented in the LB 

District Art show.  

7. Congratulations to Lisa Rundo for being recognized for being a beacon of light in STEM 

education. The Lindell 4th and 5th grade students enjoyed the March Madness Robotics 

Competition. The excitement and energy in the gym was electric.  

8. Many thanks to Mrs. Gioulis and our Friday Mindful Masters for starting our Fridays off 

mindful and centered.   

9. Congratulations to Miss Rynecki, Mrs. Krywe, Ms. Thomson, Mrs. Pierson, Mrs. Polete, Mrs. 

Graham and the Lindell Kindergarteners for an amazing Earth Day performance. It was 

amazing to see families gather in our auditorium again.  

10. Congratulations to Ms. Rynecki, Mrs. Krywe, Ms. Pollicasto and all the Lindell students who 

participated at NYSSMA. 

11. Bravo to our 2nd grader Riley Pilczak, Dr. Pullara and Ms. McGovern for taking the initiative 

and organizing a school wide Fun Run using the brand-new Fitness Trail on the bay. 

12. Congratulations to Marissa Koller on the birth of her daughter, Olivia Blake. 

13. Condolences to the LaPenna family on their loss. 

14. Please consider donating a day to the sick bank. 

C. East School 

1. It is with heavy hearts that we extend condolences to the LaPenna family on the loss of 

Lazar.  Sending love and prayers. Lazar will be remembered fondly by our East School 

family. 

2. Condolences to the following: 

-Kristin Hyman on the loss of her uncle.  

-Julianne White on the loss of her uncle. 

-Danielle DeStefano on the loss of her mother-in-law. 
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3. The teacher appreciation lunch provided by the East School PTA was enjoyed and appreciated 

by all. 

4. We are grateful to Dr. Gallagher, Dr. Natali, Dr. Romanelli, Dr. Brancaccio, Mrs. Liguori, the 

PPS staff and Mrs. Gioulis, for their support of the students and staff of East School during 

this sad and solemn time. 

5. Thank you to West, Lindell, and Lido schools for their generosity and thoughtfulness. 

6. Thank you to the LBCTA for the new swag. 

7. Congratulations to all our retirees.  We wish you much happiness and health. Thank you to all 

who attended the end of year celebration.  A special thank you to Elleen, Patty, and the social 

committee for planning this lovely evening. 

8. Please consider donating a day to the LBCTA sick bank. 

9. May 17th is voting day.  Please vote to support our school board and budget. 

D. Lido School 

1. Condolences to Tony LaPenna and his family on the loss of his nephew. Our thoughts and 

prayers are with them. 

2. Much gratitude to Lido PTA for the cooler and water bottle, in addition to the delicious 

breakfast in honor of Teacher Appreciation Week. 

3. Thank you to the Lido PTA for organizing the Mother’s Day Plant sale. The students enjoyed 

choosing plants to purchase for their families. 

4. Thank you to Dr. Hernandez and Mr. Webel for all the treats and acts of kindness during 

Teacher Appreciation Week. 

5. Congratulations to all the students who had their artwork displayed in the Long Beach School 

District Art Show. Thank you goes out to Stephanie Meyers, Marlon Lainez, and Jacqueline 

Gropper for helping our students enjoy and appreciate art. 

6. Kudos to all who participated in NYSSMA under the direction of their teachers Noelle 

Policastro, Scott Scheinson, and Christina Tomek.  

7. Thank you to Ali Katulka and Jim Fiola for organizing the Spring Buddy Party! It was nice to 

get together with our newer members. 

8. Kudos to Elleen Parks, Patty Van Loon, and the social committee for organizing the LBCTA 

End of Year Celebration. A wonderful time was had by all. Congratulations to all the 

Retirees! 

9. Thank you to LBCTA for the great Union apparel.  

10. Much appreciation goes out to the Lido PTA for the clean-up and landscaping of the Lido 

Habitat. Everything looks beautiful and the students are excited to plant in the new plant 

boxes! 

11. Thank you to all who supported Autism Awareness Day by purchasing shirts. 

12. Thank you to the Lido PTA for hosting a virtual author visit with Luke Flowers for K-3 

students. The students enjoyed reading Surf’s Up, which was purchased for every student. The 

students also learned how to draw a ninja! 

13. Remember to vote and support your local school budget on Tuesday, 5/17/22. 

14. Send your letter of intent to Beth Prostick, Elementary VP, if interested in running for 

building LBCTA rep for Lido School for the 2022-2023 school year, via email to 

bprostick@lbeach.org by Friday, May 20th. 

15. Thank you to members who have donated sick days to the LBCTA District Sick Bank. Please 

consider donating a day. 

E. Pre-K 

1. Our deepest condolences to the LaPenna family on the loss of Lazar LaPenna. 

2. Thank you to our students and staff that participated in wearing purple and jerseys in Lazar’s 

honor.  
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3. Thank you to the Harder family and the Lido PTA on the transformation of the Lido Habitat.   

4. Thank you to the Lido and Pre-K PTA for the teacher appreciation treats during the week and 

the Lido cooler bag and water bottle. 

5. Thank you to Dr. Hernandez and Mr. Webel for the goodies during teacher appreciation week. 

6. Thank you for the LBCTA apparel.  

7. Thank you to Jim Fiola and Alison Katulka for the Spring Buddy party. 

8. Thank you to Ellen Parks, Patty Van Loon and the social committee for the retiree 

party.  Congratulations and best wishes to the retirees! 

9. Thank you for all that supported Autism awareness week. 

10. Please consider donating a sick day to the LBCTA sick bank. 

11. Remember to support your local school budget on May 17th, get out and vote! 

F. Middle School 

1. We are concerned with the lack of supervision in the back hall of the building after school. 

We appreciated the addition of a security guard at the back door until 3:30 although this post 

seems to have been moved. We look forward to a prompt return of a security guard after 

school at the back of the building. 

2. Congratulations to all 6th grade students on their successful Science Symposium. Kudos to 

Ms. Tursi and our 6th grade science teachers for organizing this event for our students. 

Special thanks to our librarians for all of their help. 

3. Our 8th grade students enjoyed their recent trip to the Long Island Aquarium. Kudos to our 

8th grade advisors, Tara Mele and Billy Papetti, for all of the hard work they put into planning 

this great trip. Special thanks to all 8th grade teachers and chaperones for helping to make the 

trip a success! 

4. Congratulations to all our National Junior Honor Society inductees! We are so proud of your 

accomplishment! Special thanks to advisors Patty Van Loon and Mike Vasikauskas. 

5. Kudos to Ali Katulka, Scott Knyper and Laura Swan for a successful 2022 District Art Show. 

Thank you for always encouraging and showcasing all of our talented art students.  

6. A special Thank You to our Admin. for our Teacher Appreciation Day acknowledgements 

and ice-cream. 

7. Heartfelt condolences to the LaPenna family on the tragic loss of Lazar.  

8. Special thanks to our New Members Committee for our Spring Buddy Party. 

9. Thank you to Elleen Parks for organizing the LBCTA end of the year celebration. A great 

time was had by all. 

10. Special thanks to Keith Harvey and the LBCTA Executive Board for the fancy new swag! 

11. Elections for LBCTA middle school reps will take place the week of May 23rd. If you are 

interested in running for the position of building rep, please email Amy Leder at 

aleder@lbeach.org or send a letter of intent to Amy Leder ℅ Long Beach High School. The 

email or letter must be received by the close of business on Friday, May 20th.  

12. School Board and School Budget votes are May 17th. Please get out to vote and support your 

school budget. 

13. Thank you to members who have donated sick days to the LBCTA District Sick Bank. Please 

consider donating if you have not done so already.  

G. High School 

1. Our deepest condolences to the LaPenna family. We are sending you love and prayers and 

hope you are able to find strength during this dark time. 

2. Thank you to the PTA for hosting the teacher appreciation lunch. It was really very thoughtful 

and appreciated.  

3. Thank you to Elleen Parks, Patty Van Loon and the Social Committee for all of their hard 

work in planning the LBCTA End of the Year party. It was a wonderful event honoring our 

district retirees. 
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4. Thank you to Julia-Lang Shapiro and the District Art Teachers for a wonderful District Art 

Show.  

5. Thank you to Kerri Fallon, Building Administration, and the School Counseling Department 

for hosting the 2022 Senior Decision Day. 

6. Congratulations to Rachell Koegel and the student writers that have been awarded for their 

distinctions in writing this year for Talented Writers, Creative Writing & Fragments.  

7. Congratulations to Long Beach Aware and all those involved in hosting a very successful 

Teen Night Out.  

8. Congratulations to all of the teachers and students involved in the IB Dance Recital.   

9. Congratulations to the teachers and students involved in the National Honor Society Induction 

Ceremony. 

10. Thank you to the Special Education department for hosting the Autism Awareness Day. 

11. Congratulations to Julia Lang-Shapiro, the Music Department for being named one of the best 

communities for Music Education. 

12. Thank you for the LBCTA swag.  

13. Please consider attending the Sunshine Committee’s End of the Year Party honoring the HS 

retirees on Thursday, June 16th from 5-9 at EGP in Oceanside  

14. Please consider attending the Car Show & Tech Expo on May 21st at the High School. 

15. Please go out and vote in your local School Board Budget and Elections on May 17th.  

16. Please consider donating a sick day to the LBCTA Sick Day Bank. 

 

At 5:24pm, a motion was made by Alison Katulka to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by Jim 

Fiola. 

 

In Attendance: 

West: Claudine Clark, Julie de Bruin, Anne LaPenna 

Lindell: Susan Simons, Heather Puckhaber 

East: Jennifer Diamond 

Lido: Dorothy Lopez, Dana Monti 

Pre-K:  Molly Drake 

LBMS: Alison Katulka, John Marr, Natasha Nurse (alt.) 

LBHS:  Lisa Casey, Jonathan Bloom, Camila Gamboa, Matthew Hartmann 

Long Beach Teacher Center (LBTC): John Marr 

Retiree: Frank Volpe 

Officers: Keith Harvey, Karen Bloom, Beth Prostick, Patricia Van Loon, Jim Fiola, Elleen Parks 

  

Minutes respectfully submitted by Patricia Van Loon, Recording Secretary. 



 

 


